Jupiter Class Newsletter Term 1



Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back! We hope you have all had an enjoyable summer break and geel regreshed and ready for the term ahead - we are excited to begin a new school year. Our first learning focus will be 'Britain is Great!' During terms one and two our learning focus will link with history, as the children will be discovering what life was like during World War Two; we will be asking the question 'What if I was on the Home-Front?'

Our English learning will be based around 'Rose Blanche' by Ian McEwan, the tale of a young German girl who watches as the streets of her town fill with soldiers and tanks. One day, she follows a truck into the woods and discovers a terrible secret.

Maths - The focus for term I will be statistics (to ensure the children have the skills needed for their science learning) and place value, leading in to calculation. Each morning, the children will complete 'Fluent in 5' which comprises of four or five arithmetic questions to be completed in 5 minutes.

Our science unit is 'Animals Including Humans'. The children will identify and name the main parts of the human circulatory system, and explain the functions of the heart, blood vessels and blood. They will also explore the impact of diet, exercise, drugs and ligestyle on the way their bodies function and describe the ways in which nutrients and water are transported within animals, including humans.

You can find our 'Knowledge Organisers' for the term on our school website:

https://www.northroadprimaryschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/Year-5 6-Science-Knowledge-Organiser-Animals-including-Humans.pdg

Our computing unit is 'Computers Past, Present and Future', a unit to explore how technology has changed over time. Our internet sagety unit is 'Protect yourself'. To support with our learning at home, you may gind the following link useful: https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/Support-tools/home-activity-worksheets/8-10s/

In our history lessons we will be looking at the causes and main events of World War Two. We will also focus on the Holocaust and the impact of war on the men, women and children of not only Britain but locally, in Yate. You can find our Knowledge Organiser on our school website, linked below:

https://www.northroadprimaryschool.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/08/What-Ig-I-was-on-the-Home-Front_Knowledge-Organiser.pdg

We will be learning and using new vocabulary across the term. Please support your child to use this language when talking about their learning at home. In the table below are some examples of words we will be us:

number, express to a required degree of accuracy. Example: 543 rounded to		
the nearest 10 is 540.		

Reading

By the end of week one, your child will have chosen a book to read appropriate to their reading level and will also have a reading comprehension bookmark which includes suggestions for you to help them with their reading at home.

It is expected that children will read daily, as part of their home learning, and we appreciate your support in asking questions from the bookmark as well as signing their reading record.

Once your child completes a book, they will be asked to write a short review begare independently choosing a new book to read. Although we all have javourite genres to read, we will be encouraging your child to read a breadth of reading materials in order to broaden their experiences.

Reading books MUST be brought to school daily to allow for individual reading time and books should be transported to and from school in a folder or book bag. If your child reaches a reading milestone, please continue to inform us via Classroom Dojo – thank you.

PE Days

Tuesday afternoons: PE with our PE Coach, Mr Lumsden; the jacus will be jootball.

Thursday agternoons: PE with Mrs Diggord. This term the children will be developing their basketball skills.

Please arrive for PE on these days wearing the school PE uniform:

- School PE hoodies
- Black jogging bottoms
- Black trainers
- PE t-shirts
- · Long hair should be tied back
- Earrings removed or tape to cover

Please be aware that when our PE unit takes place in the Hall (Gym and Dance), for Health and Sagety regulations, the children will be required, to take part in bare jeet.

Home learning

This year, there will be a change to the children's home learning in Y5/6. This has come about in response to geedback from the local secondary schools who geel that the children are not always prepared for the homework requirements and responsibilities in Y7. Therefore, as well as the expectation to read daily, the children will also have four daily maths questions to answer linked to our learning in school. Folders will need to be returned to school on a Friday so the week's questions can be marked.

In addition to this, the children will also be asked to bring their home learning golders in to school on a **Wednesday** to assess progress. Any children who have been unable to complete their questions thus far will be required to attend Mrs. Johnson's weekly club. on a Thursday to catch up.

More information about the changes will be explained at 'Meet the teacher' on Wednesday.

We would like to thank you for your continued support with your child's home learning.

Communication

A reminder that attendance matters should always be reported directly to the school office and not via Dojo as we are only able to read messages before and after the school day. However, if you have a concern about your child's learning and are unable to speak to us in person, please send a message using Dojo and we will respond as soon as possible.

Mobile phones

Only Y6 children walking to and grom school alone are permitted to bring a mobile phone, unless we are aware of any other specific reasons. In line with school policy, please let us know if your child is bringing their phone in to school and the reason why - thank you.

Water Bottles

A reminder that children should only bring water and **not** squash in to school to keep at their table during the day. Can we ask that the bottles are small please, as there is limited space on tables, and that they are sports bottles with a drinking spout, not a screw top as these can get knocked over and the water is spilt over books. Thank you.

Dates for your diary

TERM 1:

Wednesday 6th September - Meet the Teacher in Jupiter Class at 3:15pm Wednesday 6th September - Year 6 Camp parent meeting in Jupiter Class at 3:45pm Wednesday 20th to Friday 22nd September - Year 6 Camp Manday 2nd October - INSET Friday 20th October - End of term |

Manday 30th October - Term 2: INSET

We look gorward to an exciting year ahead with your children.

Yours sincerely
Mrs Daone (Monday, Tuesday,)
and Mrs Johnson (Wednesday, Thursday and Friday)